
Notice of Availability 
Draft Integrated General Reevaluation Report and  

Supplemental Environmental Impact Statement,  
Middle Rio Grande Flood Protection Bernalillo to Belen, New Mexico:  

Mountain View, Isleta and Belen Units 
 

The U.S. Army Corps of Engineers (Corps), Albuquerque District, has released the “Draft 
Integrated General Reevaluation Report and Supplemental Environmental Impact 
Statement, Middle Rio Grande Flood Protection Bernalillo to Belen, New Mexico: 
Mountain View, Isleta and Belen Units”.  The U.S. Army Corps of Engineers (Corps) 
announces the availability of a General Reevaluation Report and Supplemental Environmental 
Impact Statement (GRR/SEIS) for Public Review.  The GRR/SEIS evaluates alternatives to 
replace the existing spoil bank with an engineered levee to reduce flood risk within the Middle 
Rio Grande between Bernalillo and Belen, New Mexico.  It also documents the existing condition 
of environmental resources adjacent to the spoil bank and potential impacts on those resources 
that could result from implementing the alternatives. The Middle Rio Grande Conservancy 
District (MRGCD) is the non-Federal Sponsor for the project.  
 
Public meetings have been scheduled at the following locations: 
(1) Mountain View Community Center, 201 Prosperity Ave SE, Albuquerque, NM, 87102, 
Wednesday October 4, 2017 at 5:00-7:00 PM.  
(2) Isleta Community Center, Pueblo of Isleta, Isleta, NM, 87105, Thursday October 5, 2017 
at 5:00-7:00 PM.  
(3) Los Lunas Transportation Center – Auditorium, 101 Courthouse Rd, Los Lunas, NM, 
87031, Tuesday October 10, 2017 at 5:00-7:00 PM. 
 
Public review of the GRR/SEIS DEA will start when the Notice of Availability is posted by the 
Environmental Protection Agency in the Federal Register. The Notice will state when the Review 
Period Ends. The document will also be available on the Corps web site at 
http://www.spa.usace.army.mil/Missions/Environmental/Environmental-Compliance-
Documents/Environmental-Impact-Statements-ROD/. A CD will be sent upon written request.  
 
Comments on the GRR/SEIS should be sent to:  

U.S. Army Corps of Engineers  
 Albuquerque District  
 Environmental Resources Section  
 Attn: CESPA-PM-LE 
 Bernalillo to Belen Levee GRR/SEIS  
 4101 Jefferson Plaza NE  
 Albuquerque, New Mexico 87109-3435  
 
Paper copies of this document are also available for review at:  

Albuquerque Main Library 
501 Copper NW  
Albuquerque, NM 87102 

Los Lunas Public Library 
460 Main St NW  
Los Lunas, NM 87031 

 
For more information contact Michael Porter at Michael.D.Porter@usace.army.mil or (505) 342-
3264.  
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